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This is my fourth trip to Guigang. I am delighted that, with so much efforts from all parties 
on design stage, the lavatory construction is finally commenced. It is hoped that the new 
lavatory will be completed in short time and benefit the students and teachers in Duling 
Primary School. Besides, the Duling teaching block has been renovated by the rainwater roof 
and strengthening work, I sincerely wish that some students are inspired by the meaningful 
work of Project Mingde and become engineer in the future. 

Another task for this trip was the discussion on composite building design. Comparing with 
the discussion with principal in previous trips, the discussion is getting smoother and easier to 
reach consent. Obviously, the communication is effective and both parties understand the 
plight on each other. It is a good example to learn from and apply on my career. I believe that 
the composite building design will be completed in near future and I look forward to see the 
building. 

Other than the project in Duling school, the Hong Kong high speed railway connected to 
mainland has improved the mobility and comfortability for travellers. In previous trips 
without Hong Kong high speed railway station, it took me at least 3 hours to Guangzhou 
South railway station which is exhausting. In this trip, it saved me an hour with much 
convenient transition to next train. I really appreciate the efforts on the Hong Kong high 
speed railway station. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


